On the afternoon of the 19th, the seniors of the unmiversity held their annual Hobo
Band Parade; Brothers Owen, Smith, and Randall participated. At midnight, the
underclassmen of the Chapter invited the upperclassmen to a Bonfire feed, a
short distance from town. This proved to be such a success, that we hope it will
be an annual custom of the Chapter. On October 20, we rejoiced over the fact that
we won the football game with Wisconsin, with a score, 7 to 0. In the evening,
we held our first dance in honor of our postulants, at the Masonic Temple. We
were more than pleased to have Brother Brotherton at the dance, it being his
last night in Champaign. He was transferred to Toronto, Canada, where he will
finish his course in aviation,

Several of the Brothers and Postulants have entered into university activities
this fall. Postulant Moulton succeeded in making freshman varsity football. Broth-
er Barnes was elected secretary of the junmior class, and is assistant track manager.
Brothers Bodenschatz and Torrence are captains in the university brigade; Broth-
er B. H. Smith, Brigade Sergeant Major; Brother Thompson, Lieutenant; Cole,
Brigade Adjutant; and Sontag, Sergeant. Brothers Sandergson and Cole have been
elected to membership in Theta Tau, the professional engineering fraternity.
Postulant Printup is on the freshman football squad; Brother Rice made the Uni-
versity Glee Club; Brothers Clark, Sanderson, Bodenschatz, and Coultas received
preliminary honors. The chapter has a new baby-grand piano.

We were pleased to welcome Brother National Seeretary, Dixon Ryan Fox, as a
visitor, late in September.

FRANK J. RANDALL.



